


 [image: A logo of a company

Description automatically generated]


MINUTES OF THE ARCHERY GB BOARD MEETING
Saturday, 16th November 2024
held at Friends Meeting House, Euston

1.00 pm to 5.00 pm

	Present: 
	Mark Briegal
	MB
	Chair 

	
	Victoria Barby
	VB
	Elected Director

	
	Tony Barclay
	TB
	Elected Director (remote)

	
	Helen Bierton
	HB
	Elected Director 

	
	Carol Bladen
	CB
	Elected Director

	
	Kienda Hoji
	KH
	Elected Director

	
	Scott Smith
	SS
	Independent Director

	
	Andrew Stanford
	AS
	Elected Director (remote)

	In attendance:
	
	
	

	Full Agenda





Partial agenda
	Arran Coggan
Tom Duggan
Ruth Hall
Wendy Stead
Sandie McBennett

Tina Kokkinos

	AC
TD
RH
WS
SMB

TK
	Director of Sport Development
Performance Director
Chief Executive
Director of Finance and Business Operations
Board Secretary

Consultant

	Apologies:
	Devesh Mangtani
	DM
	Independent Director



1. Home Nations Governance Review
Tina Kokkinos Presentation on Interim Findings
The Board thanked Tina for her work to date and attendance at the board meeting.
A further meeting with all Home Nation representatives and staff would be held in early December.
Action: To circulate the presentation slides to all Board members.
Action: To arrange a meeting with all representatives from HNs in early December.
Action: To arrange a meeting with TK and the AGB Board for mid-January to review findings and approve next steps.
The Board considered environmental, social and governance compliance when discussing the information provided on the Home Nation Governance Review and the impact of the governance actions following the conclusion of the consultation.

Victoria Barby joined the meeting at 1.40pm.

2. Welcome and Apologies
The Chair welcomed all to the meeting.
Apologies received from Devesh Mangtani were accepted.
	
3. Declarations and Conflicts of Interest
No new declarations were made.

4. Approval of Minutes of 21st September 2024 Meeting
The following amendment to the minutes of the meeting held on 21st September 2024 was agreed:

It was noted that the implementation of the Welfare and Safety Officer was applicable to all clubs with both junior and adult members.

Further to the Membership Review section, it was noted that the minutes should accurately reflect the risk:

A. Some clubs would consider moving membership to other archery organisations;
B. Some clubs would consider splitting membership between those who want to attend Archery GB competitions and those who do not;
C. Some clubs would seek their own independent insurance and that would allow them to leave Archery GB;
D. The majority of these actions would be considered for 2025, given that the timing of the membership renewal meant they had no choice for this year. 

The minutes of the Archery GB Board Meeting held on 21st September 2024 were approved as an accurate record of the meeting.

5. Matters Arising
Action: The format of the actions would contain the due by date as a separate column in future.
Action: To assign Victoria Barby to the Sustainability Action Plan alongside RH/WS.
The Board appointed Victoria Barby to contribute and oversee the actions plan and give consideration to environmental, social and governance compliance.

6. Update on Membership Project
Report received.
To date the membership renewal figures recorded were 31,920 signed up members; 87% of renewing members. At the end of October 2024, just less than 30,000 members were recorded, compared with October 2023 numbers recorded were 27,330 members. For the whole of the membership year 2023/24, 81% of members were included in invoices (from club collection and forwarding to AGB), and 19% of membership was paid from individuals. In 2024/25, 69% of membership renewals had been included in invoices from clubs, and 31% were derived from direct membership. 

87% of current members represented 68% of renewing members (the retention rate). The 2023/24 retention rate was approximately 74%.

Action: the Board requested clarification on the year-end figures/renewals and the impact on the financial forecast. What is the impact of the membership review on renewing membership.
The Board considered the environment, social and governance impact following the launch and implementation of the membership review.

Following the September Board meeting, a sub-group including Board Directors had met to review the Membership Review Project. Terms of Reference for the sub-group were agreed, together with approval of the aims of the consultation with members. The consultation plan included:
a. Targeted 1:1 calls to begin immediately and up to end of December
b. Focus groups, stakeholder groups to meet for discussion
c. Online survey circulated to members
d. Super-user group to meet for discussion
e. Liaison with Home Nations, Counties, Regions and Clubs; their representatives, including Chairs and Secretaries.

In addition, the following work would continue alongside the consultation:
a. Analyse the club/member trends to identify clubs at risk of not affiliating
b. Club development programme would support clubs
c. Revising the customer journey map to enhance Sport 80 utilisation
d. Recruitment, retention and engagement draft plan
e. Trial collecting fees directly from Counties and Regions in response to those that had requested it which would lighten the administrative process.
f. Training on Sport 80
g. Comms to members and clubs regarding personal anniversary and insurance.

Victoria Barby: Soft Archery and setting up a Club
The Board thanked Victoria for her presentation and insight into setting up a Soft Archery Club.

Action: AC would meet with VB to confirm the joining fee for a new Club and review the resources available from AGB to set up a new Club.
Action: AC to bring a draft plan back to the Board (March) to roll out Soft Archery Clubs for Schools.

Scott Smith: Coach Accreditation
The Board thanked Scott for his report on the Coach Accreditation journey.

Scott reported there had been little availability to progress to assessment at Level 2. AC confirmed 20 new Coach developers were currently undergoing training and would be completed soon. The Board expressed concern this was taking too long and was impairing AGB’s ability to recruit new members. The schedule of courses had been planned a year in advance through 2025 and published on Sport 80. 
 
7. Nomination for President of Archery GB
The Company Secretary had received a nomination for President of Archery GB for Graham Potts. 
The Board supported the nomination which would be included in the papers for election at the Archery GB AGM on Saturday 26th April 2024.

8. CEO Report
Report received.
Ruth Hall responded to questions raised in her report on staff morale and unacceptable behaviour to staff from some members.

The ELT had supported and communicated with the staff team regarding recent breaches of the Code of Conduct from members; to ensure staff felt supported and were trained to deal with the incidents, working with Heads of Depts.

The feedback from the Staff Survey would be reviewed and shared with all staff to address concerns.

The Board wished to note that actions of unacceptable behaviour to staff would not be accepted or tolerated. The Board held an in depth discussion to understand how staff were supported in these situations. Recent breaches of the code of conduct from members would be recorded and forwarded to the CMP. 

The Board supported the action to revoke membership as a result of abusive, bullying or harassing behaviour from members. The 30 day suspension could be applied in these circumstances.

Action: AC to report to Board, Comms to members, linked to values, to enforce the Code of Conduct.

9. Safeguarding
CMP Report and Safeguarding Update Report received.
  	
10. Finance Report
Reports received. 
· EGM to approve the Financial Statements in February 2025
Action: Board Sec to arrange a Board meeting in February 2025.
· Archery GB Accounts to September 2024
The Archery GB dormant Accounts to September 2024 were approved by the AGB Board.
· Archery UK Ltd Accounts to September 2024
The Archery UK Ltd dormant accounts to September 2024 were approved by the AGB Board.
It was reported there was a budgeted deficit of £55k. In April 2024, the forecast outturn was £132k deficit, which at the end of September was £196k attributed to coaching and instructor income not meeting target; the forecast was down £22.4k, which resulted in £21.5k downturn. Out of budget items had impacted the YE position. 
The business planning team would review departmental budgets compared to business plans and consider scenarios based on declining revenue. The ELT would review fixed costs/overheads; payroll was the largest part of overheads. The ELT would work jointly with the Commercial Working Group to consider commercial opportunities. 
The Board noted the coaching and instructor income had not met the budgeted targets in the previous year, which should be the focus for 2025, together with introduction to archery to drive membership should be the first action for income generation.
The immediate revenue surplus was explained up to the end of October 2024, the budgeted target had been met, however a further £224k was still required between Jan-Dec 2025 to crystalise as is the case every year; the main difference being a price increase, as volume had not changed significantly. In the previous year, £180k (under previous membership price) was crystalised. The revenue risk identified was in 2025/26 when clubs and members would be able to review the membership offer and considered other opportunities; August/September 2025 would realise the actual risk when the new membership year would open.
The Board noted the impact of the increased NI costs in 2025 of £50k, together with the current run rate and revenue targets; the Board noted a potential deficit and the impact on the reserves limit.
The Board requested an updated financial forecast, based on the current run rate reported, to demonstrate when, if no action were taken, the reserves position would be breached.
Action: Board Sec to arrange a Board meeting week commencing 9th December 2024 to review scenario planning and impact on the reserves.
11. KPI Report
Report received. 

12. Operations
12.1 Sport Development Report
Report received. 
The Europeans 2028 proposal would be submitted before 17th December 2025. 
The Board agreed the proposal could move to the next stage of submission and requested further budget information to consider the underwrite of the event.
The Board considered the environmental, social and governance benefits and implications in the decision to proceed to the next stage with the European Championship 2028 bid.
Action: AC to circulate the budget for the Europeans 2028 proposal before 17th December for comment.

12.2 Performance Report
Report received.
The Performance Team had taken time out in October and returned at the beginning of November to review and re-calibrate in preparation for the LA Strategy; anticipated achievement in the LA cycle would be submitted in March 2025. The funding decision would be made in the coming weeks by Sport England and UK Sport. 

12.3 HR Update
Report received.
Recruitment for the Northern RDO and Membership Services Officer would conclude before the end of the year.
A contract for services was currently being advertised for an HR Lead.
Action: New recruitment would be frozen in the short term, except by agreement from the Board.

12.4 Communications Report
Report received.

13. Audit and Risk Committee
The Chair of Audit and Risk Committee discussed the items from the A&R meeting during the membership and finance sections of the Board meeting.

Board risk report was not discussed due to time constraints but was noted by the Board.

14. System Master Plan
No update reported. Next meeting on 2 December 2024.

15. Policy Register Review
Customer Complains Policy
Draft Governance, Nominations and Remuneration Committee Terms of Reference.
Data Protection Policy and Procedures

Action: Board Sec to re-draft the Governance section of the draft G, N & R TOR, and add to the Audit & Risk TOR for inclusion at the March meeting of the AGB Board.
	
16. AOB
No items of AOB were raised.

17. Closed Session for Directors

18. Date of Next Meeting

29th March 2025

The meeting closed at 5.00 pm.
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